
VETO MESSAGE: 
 
  
                          VETO MESSAGE - No. 75 
  
TO THE ASSEMBLY: 
  
I am returning herewith, without my approval, the following bill: 
  
Assembly Bill Number 61-A, entitled: 
  
    "AN  ACT to amend the general business law, in relation to 
prohibit- 
      ing adverse actions against consumers  who  were  the  victims  
of 
      identity theft" 
  
    NOT APPROVED 
  
  This  bill would prevent any person or entity from knowingly taking 
an 
"adverse action" against a consumer solely for being the victim of 
iden- 
tity theft. The bill is a well-intended effort to protect identity 
theft 
victims. Unfortunately, the bill is overly broad and could  lead  to  
an 
increase,  rather  than  a decrease, in consumer fraud. Indeed, both 
the 
New York State Banking Department and the New York State Bankers 
Associ- 
ation - which have long advocated for stronger protections against 
iden- 
tity theft, because financial institutions sustain significant losses 
as 
a result of such frauds - recommend that this bill be vetoed. 
  
  Most notably, the bill does not define "adverse action,"  which  
could 
pose problems for consumers, financial institutions and credit 
reporting 
agencies.  The language is so broad that it could prevent creditors 
from 
taking actions to respond appropriately to legitimate cases of  
identity 
theft,  such  as by cancelling a credit card or closing the account of 
a 
victim. Such an "adverse action" is intended to protect a consumer 
until 
the matter can be resolved, but this bill would preclude such 
protective 
steps from being implemented. In addition, the bill does not define  
the 
term "identity theft," which makes it virtually impossible for 
financial 



institutions and credit reporting agencies to know which individuals 
are 
covered by the bill, and therefore protected against "adverse actions." 
  
  Finally, blanket prohibitions in this bill could be exploited by 
those 
engaged  in  fraudulent  activities,  and allow them to perpetuate 
those 
frauds. For example, a person who wants to engage  in  fraudulent  
prac- 
tices  can merely allege that they are a victim of identity theft, 
which 
would prevent banks and credit reporting agencies from taking any 
action 
against them. 
  
  I certainly understand and support the desire of the sponsors of  
this 
bill to help protect New Yorkers from identity theft. Indeed, I 
recently 
signed  Chapter  346 of the Laws of 2007, which requires that victims 
of 
identity theft be provided with a free copy of their police report,  
and 
will  help  stop  further  fraudulent use of their personal 
information. 
Unfortunately, this bill does not further that goal. As a result, I 
have 
asked my staff to work with the sponsors of this  bill,  state  
agencies 
and  other  interested parties to craft legislation that provides 
appro- 
priate protections without creating the adverse consequences that 
likely 
would result from this bill. 
  
  The bill is disapproved.                      (signed) ELIOT SPITZER 
                              __________ 

 
 


